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The National Energy Technology Laboratory (NETL) has selected Beverly A. 
Ledford as the branch chief of staffing and classification in human resources.  
Previously, Ledford worked for the Defense Logistics Agency’s human 
resources office located in New Cumberland, Pa. as a staff, classification, and 
employee relations team lead providing HR servicing to the Defense Energy 
Support Center for approximately 1060 employees worldwide.  Additionally, 
during her tenure with the Defense Logistics Agency she worked as a 
supervisory employee benefits specialist. 
 
Ledford grew up in Copake, N.Y. and enlisted in the United States Army 
shortly after high school, serving from March 1981 through December 1993.  

She began her federal civil career as an office automation clerk with the Department of the Army in El 
Paso, Texas.  A short time later, she transferred to the Federal Bureau of Prisons where she spent over 
ten years and held numerous progressively higher level positions within human resources.  Ledford 
currently resides in Morgantown, W.Va.      
 
NETL is one of the U.S. Department of Energy’s national laboratories. NETL – “the ENERGY lab” – 
focuses on America’s economic prosperity, which requires secure, reliable energy supplies at sustainable 
prices. Three overarching issues characterize the energy situation in the United States. They are energy 
affordability, supply security, and environmental quality. The Department of Energy’s only government-
owned, government-operated national lab, NETL is a research and technology center where these energy 
challenges converge and energy solutions emerge. NETL implements a broad spectrum of energy and 
environmental research and development programs through its own research staff and through funded 
research at other labs, universities, and industry that will return benefits for generations to come.  
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